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Public or Private Power? It’s Toss-Up

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – From a union member’s, standpoint, the year seems to be divided roughly into four parts, time spent figuring what to ask for in the next negotiations, time spent persuading fellow members of the modesty and necessity for same, time spent trying to get the employer to see your angle, and finally, that painful period spent in slowly getting back to a vertical position after going down for the count. 


In a mixed local such as ours, the calendar becomes very complicated, with never a dull moment. Our marine members have just reached stage four. The fight only lasted a few minutes, as these things go. The B.C. Electric boys are nearing the end stage three, which the Power Commission members are now entering; our construction members must be in stage since we have heard very little from them for some time past.


 With commendable self restraint I refrained from entering the argument featured in these columns about 12 months ago on the virtues of privately-owned utilities as opposed to the evils of public ownership. Since some of my Brothers both here and in Vancouver, are now having great difficulty in extracting a few pennies wage increase from a privately-owned power corporation whose ramifications are almost world wide, while other I.B.E.W. members are having similar trouble with publicly-owned utilities, I feel that some light needs to be shed upon the subject.

Employers operate their business for the purpose of making profit, and this end, regulate their costs as closely as possible. Their most important cost is that of labor power, since most of their profit is derived from the sale of the product of that labor power. Whether the utility is publicly or privately owned, it is financed and operated according to the conventional methods of modern business, under the direction of business men. To union men like ourselves, the question of ownership is not so important, since both privately and publicly-owned utilities can be equally tough for us to deal with when their profits are threatened. It should be remembered that private interests fathered the Taft-Hartley Act, and a special Act of the Canadian Parliament was passed to force Canadian railroad workers back to work not so long ago. 


Since the festive season will be upon us by the time this is published, I am going to wish all our members and many friends the compliments of the season, and hope that negotiations will prove successful.


Friends of “Shappie” will be glad to learn that he is once more home out of the hospital.

F.J. Bevis, P.S. 
